
Ref: EY35.14 Phase 1 Status Report – City Initiated Humbertown Secondary Plan Study 

My Name is Jeremy Skinner 

My address is 45 Pinehurst Cres. (Ward4) 

Good afternoon Councillors of EYCC.  

As a member of the working group and as a resident of Humber Valley Village, I support 

Recommendation B.  

However, I am concerned that the recommended direction of the IBI Group’s Final Report was not 

included as part of the staff report you have before you.  

I wish to acquaint you with those recommendations via the handout, making special reference to 

Section 5.2 entitled “Recommended Direction for the Phase 2 Study”.  This section attempts to address 

the scope of the Phase 2 study which has yet to be defined in the City Staff report.  

As a result I seek and amendment to Recommendation B so as to define the scope so as to continue to 

explore how to best address and set parameters for issues such as: 

 Height and Density; 

 Urban design; 

 Traffic;  

 Transportation infrastructure; 

 Community Services and facilities; and 

 Rental housing (supply and rehabilitation. 

through a process that continues to include extensive public and stakeholder consultation. 

I also seek clarification as to public consultation so that it includes neighbourhood residents living 

adjacent or near the “area of study”. 

This is particularly important for matters related to traffic where-by morning rush hour traffic mainly 

flows down Royal York Rd., into Ward 5 where some of the traffic is bound for downtown via the 

Gardner Expressway by way of The Kingsway. The residents of Ward 5 should be invited to participate in 

such traffic matters. 

By way of illustration I present a chart which is based upon traffic analysis related to the Humbertown 

development which unfortunately over simplifies the impact of intensification in the proposed “area of 

study”.  

If you turn to the picture you will see that the study is incomplete in that it did not consider the impact 

of the CPR Railroad Trestle erected in the 1950s and the impact of the Humber River which comprises 

the eastern border of the community. 



If you turn to the second chart, I have identified the distorted clover leaf which comprises the 

intersection of Royal York Rd. and Dundas St. W. and other areas which will require traffic analysis 

including the difficulty residents located east of Royal York Rd. have to proceed downtown. 

The figures on the two charts indicate traffic volumes during AM and PM rush hours. Red figures 

represent the increase of traffic anticipated once the Humbertown Mall site has been redeveloped. Not 

included are the traffic volumes associated with the submitted St. Steven’s Court redevelopment 

proposal. 

We are not opposed to intensification but are striving to address residential household concerns of 

those who live adjacent to or near areas of study. 

Thank you 
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